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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
As you are aware, the forecast for next week’s weather is extremely hot for 
Monday and Tuesday. There has been a red extreme heat warning issued for the 
first time and I wanted to explain what will be happening in school: 
 

• Classrooms will be ventilated and blinds closed to block the heat 

• Children will be encouraged to drink little and often throughout the day 

• Electric fans will be in the classrooms 

• PE sessions will not be taken outside 

• A sprinkler will be on at regular points in the day to cool the children 

• We will provide ice pops for the children 
  
Your child should come to school in PE kit as normal on Monday and Tuesday. They need to wear sunscreen 
and should bring a sun hat.  If there is any further information or I receive guidance from the DfE, I will of 
course update you. 
 
Unfortunately, we have been contacted by the companies that have supported us with our recycling of cans 
and crisp packets.  We have been informed that it is no longer viable for them to recycle from schools so the 
schemes have now stopped.  Please do not send any more cans or crisp packets into school as we are not 
able to send these on for recycling.  We are still able to recycle pens, batteries and printer cartridges. 
 

Thank you, 

Mrs Cowell-Clark 

 
Contacting us: 
 
Calls can be made to school Monday to Thursday from 8:30am – 4.30pm and Friday 8.30am - 4pm on 
01777 708065.  
 
Enquiries about admissions, school dinners and any other query should be directed to 
office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk    
 
Finance queries should be directed to: finance@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 
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National Online Safety 

 
Every week, National Online Safety (NOS) produce informative posters 
highlighting a specific online item.  This week they have mentioned ‘Equality 
Online’.  
 
A separate Parentmail will be sent out to you with the full information poster on 
this.  Please take a few minutes to read through this information.    
 

 
 
 
 

Booking in Lunches, Breakfast Club and Wraparound Club  
 
Parentmail is now open for you to book your child’s lunches, Breakfast club 
and Wraparound places for the Summer Term 2.  Please note, these must 
be booked one week in advance to allow us to ensure correct staffing and 
meals etc.   
 
Please also note that Breakfast club starts from 7.45am and children will not be allowed into school before 
this time.  Thank you. 
 

 
We’re on Facebook and Instagram! 
 
We are on Facebook and Instagram!  Search for ‘Clarborough Primary’ and 
follow us for regular updates and see what we are getting up to!  
 

 
Turn off your engines 
 
Please turn off your car engines whilst waiting in the village hall car 
park and on Hillview Crescent.  This is more environmentally friendly 
and considerate to those around them.   
 
Further, for those parking at the village hall, please can you ensure 
that you park your vehicle appropriately and in the correct parking 
spaces provided to ensure that other parents can get in and out of the car park easily.    

 
 
Toys and Fidget Toys 
 
Please note that fidget toys or any other sort of toy should not be brought into school unless you have spoken 
with your teacher and they have permitted your child to bring it in.     
 
 
 
 
 



Nursery and 30hrs (Frida Kahlo) 
 
 
We have had such a busy week that there has been no time to stop and take photos! 
However, the children have continued to learn despite the sweltering temperatures 
earlier on in the week.  This week, we have been thinking about vehicles in space and the 
children have loved our rocket role-play area.  
 
 
 
During the short periods outside, the children 
have made up simple games of making 

repeating patterns which involved them only stepping on certain 
shapes - great for their physical development as well as their 
mathematical awareness.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
The children also enjoyed playing in their outside kitchen and 
‘cooking up’ some amazing meals! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Our Sports Day on Thursday was quite simply fantastic!  The children displayed their physical skills but more 
importantly, their resilience and willingness to ‘have a go’. We are proud of all of them and wish to thank 
our lovely parents for supporting everyone so well! 
 
Next week, we are thinking of vehicles in water culminating with Pirates Day on Friday - shiver me timbers! 

 
Reception (Georgia O’Keeffe) 

 
 

This week we have continued to use the ‘You Choose’ books by Pippa 
Goodhart and Nick Sharratt to talk about our likes and dislikes, and the 
children have blown Mrs Turton’s socks off with the reasons they have 
given for their choices and the amazing vocabulary they have used!  
 
We have also been very creative this week, working together to create 
group pictures and also seeing what we can make with card circles and 
semi-circles.  The children have made butterflies, rainbows, masks and 

dinosaurs together with lots of other amazing and imaginative creations! 



 

 
Next week, we will be learning all about pirates, finishing with a dressing-up Pirate Day on Friday - be 
prepared to walk the plank and shiver your timbers! 
 

 
Star of the week:  Reuben for being so brave and taking part in Sports Day! 
 

 

Year 1 (Joan Miro) 

  
This week, the children have completed their Reading and Maths 
assessments and in Clarborough Curriculum, they have had lots of fun 
sharing the rockets and space scenes they have made at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week, Year 1 will complete their ‘Show me what you know’ about Neil Armstrong.  They will also be 
looking back and reflecting on their time in Year 1.  

  

Stars of the week:   
Hudson for making good choices and sharing! 
Monty for not giving up when things are tricky and doing amazingly well in his Maths assessments!  

 
 

Year 2 (L.S. Lowry)  

 
In Clarborough Curriculum this week, the children have been learning about 
Tim Berners-Lee who invented the world wide web. They have been 
comparing his life to the life of Will Caxton (who introduced the printing press 
to England).  In Maths, the children have been comparing durations of time 
and ordering them from shortest to longest and in English they have written 
about their favourite memories in Year 2 and describing what they’re looking 
forward to in Year 3.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Next week, they are planning and preparing for their teddy bears’ picnic and they will be completing their 
‘Show me what you know’ about the world wide web. 
 

 
Star of the week:  Ben for trying really hard with his behaviour and learning!  
 
 

Year 3 (William Morris) 
 
This week, in English the children have been creating leaflets on King’s 
Park and in Maths, they have been completing their work on parallel and 
perpendicular lines. In Geography, they have been looking at maps 
around the local area.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next week, Year 3 will be completing their ‘Show me what you know’ on their mapping skills and will be 
creating an animation.  
 

Stars of the week: Maisie-Lou for her outstanding assessment results.  You have worked so hard and 
with so much dedication – Well done! 
Isla H for facing all your challenges – Well done! 

 
 

Year 4 (Salvador Dali) 
 
This week, the children have been making a stop-motion film and these will 
be available for you to see on Seesaw. In Maths, they have been looking at 
time.   
 
They have also had their heats for ‘Clarborough’s Got Talent.’  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Next week, Year 4 will be creating a Van Gough-style project for the hall.  

 
Star of the week:  Everyone for their amazing films!  
 

Year 5 (Banksy) 
 
This week, the children have been revising co-ordinates in 4 quadrants in Maths and 
in English, the children have finished publishing their instructions.  They have been 
researching types of pyramids in Clarborough Curriculum and have also been 
designing Ancient Egyptian headpieces – which look amazing! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 



Next week, Year 5 will be looking at lines of symmetry and reflection. They will also be finding out about 
puberty. 

 
Star of the week:  Freya for showing perseverance in Maths!  
 

 

Year 6 (Lucian Freud) 
  
Year 6 have been getting well and truly ‘stuck in’ to their action-packed Activity Week this 
week.  They have been graffitiing a wall (with permission, of course!), taking part in Sports 
Day, enjoying a slip and slide and water fight, eating pizza and having a Forest School 
afternoon outside. 
 
Towards the end of the week, the children enjoyed their inflatable assault course, taking 
part in field games and orienteering and finished with a huge climbing wall – which 
everyone enjoyed climbing up!  Well done Year 6 – you have been awesome this week! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Stars of the week: All of Year 6 for their fantastic behaviour 
and attitude during Activity week! 

 

Dates for your Diary…. 
 
1.45pm, Friday 22nd July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 
Tuesday 26th July – Last Day of Term 



Thursday 1st September – First Day of Term – children return back to school 

 
Out of School Achievements 
 
If your child has any out of school achievements that they would like mentioned in the newsletter, please 
send in your photos/certificates by Thursday to ensure it is included in Friday’s newsletter. 
 
 
 

 
 
A big well done to Lola-Rose who received her medal for taking part in a 
cheerleading competition last weekend.  Lola-Rose’s team won the best team 
routine - Great work Lola-Rose! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to Edith who received her 25m Rainbow Distance Certificate this 
week – Great work Edith! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Albert who received his 25m Rainbow Distance Certificate 
this week – Well done Albert, keep up the good work! 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Ishe who received his Learn to Swim 2 Certificate this 
week – Great work Ishe! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Ashton who received the Man of the Match award 
for Retford FC for helping set up a goal this weekend – Well done 
Ashton! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Well done to Rozalyn who passed her 6th grading this week and received her 
yellow belt for karate – Great work Rozalyn!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
A big congratulations to Isabella who received her Learn to Swim Stage 1 
Award, Learn to Swim 2 Certificate and 5m Rainbow Distance Certificate – 
Wow Isabella, amazing effort! 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Amelia who received her Stage 1 and Stage 2 Swim School 
certificates this week – Great work Amelia! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to Arthur who gained his red and white striped belt in karate 
this week – Great job Arthur! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Rion who received her 100m swimming certificate this 
week – Wow, great work Rion! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Katie who took part in an orienteering event and 
completed the course at the Retford Urban Event – Great work Katie! 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Logan who gained his yellow belt in karate this week – Great 
job Logan! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Lucian who gained his red belt in karate this week – 
well done Lucian, keep up the good work! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
A big well done to Jacob who gained his Learn to Swim 2 Certificate this 
week – Great work Jacob! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Tobias who gained his Learn to Swim 3 Certificate – 
Well done Tobias, great work! 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Breakfast club, wraparound care, 30hours and lunches need to be booked in and paid 
for at least one week in advance on Parentmail.  Breakfast is served daily until 8:20 am. 
If you have any questions or queries relating to Breakfast club, Wraparound and 
lunches please email Mrs Hardie on office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  

 
 

Local News 

 
Please take a look at our community website! With its current 249 pages, more 
than 200 visitors per day - since the start of 2022 - and some 16,100 pages 
viewed in May 2022 - we are a very important source of local, and not so local, 
information covering almost every area of interest.  It even has details and 
documents, such as log books, for Clarborough Primary School from 1870 
onwards. 
 
There are many valuable links and information available on our community 
website including information about our village hall lettings, local groups, Post 
Office availability, Health and Wellbeing, Newsletters and much more! 
 
Our community site is available at: www.clarborough-welham.org.uk 
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